
PEE VEE VIEWS  Dec. 15 & 22, 2021       

“CELEBRATING OUR 68TH YEAR OF “SERVICE ABOVE SELF”      

“Tis the Season;” At right, the 
Lincoln Park tree and holiday 
display at Community Lake!  

B U S I N E S S M E E T I NG 
REPORT:  
Last Wednesday was our 
monthly business meeting 
where we reviewed the 
r e c o m m e n - d a t i o n s a n d 
actions of the board.  All 
should have received those 
minutes by now.  As part of 
the meeting, Patty reviewed 
the proposal for updating 
o u r b y l a w s t o b o t h 

memorialize our practice of 
having a standing treasurer and beginning with 2022-23, having a standing 
secretary, both necessary to address the myriad requirements and obligations 
required of those positions by both Rotary and the governments we must report 
to.  In addition, this will provide for terms  for the board to encourage new 
members and also streamline the path to club presidency.  Patty emailed all 
since then that a new flow chart and handout of the exact wording of the by-law 
changes needed will be prepared to streamline the discussion.  In addition, 

Patty wrote that we will 
have a meeting dedicated 
to this sometime after 
New Years Day, saying, 
“These proposed changes 
will not take effect until 
July 1, 2022. We have 
plenty of time to do it 
right!” 

New Paul Harris Levels 
earned by Cary and Doug!



P R O G R A M : L I N C O L N P A R K  
LIBRARY - Wayne Odenbrett, Library 
Board Chairman 

Two weeks ago, Wayne, at left with 
President Patty, explained the current 
project to both expand and modernize the 
Lincoln Park Library.  It was designed and 
built in the late 1960’s and has not seen an 
upgrade since.  Under their Borough 
budget rules, the library board was able to 
reserve 10% of their annual budget for 
future capital needs and had accumulated 
a significant reserve.  Recently new state 

funding for library capital needs was passed and they were able to move 
forward on a 50% matching funds basis.  The $1.1 million project was awarded 
the grant because they had their dollar share and the plans were ready. They 
will begin construction during the 2022, based upon plans developed by our 
member architect, Jim Cutillo. 

HAPPY/SAD DOLLARS: Doug H5$ “He got his star!” See above photo. 
Actually, he purchased the last missing part for the Christmas Tree.  More in the 
on-line edition!                                        ### WJW 

PV ROTARY & COMMUNITY ACTIVITY CALENDAR: 

January 1 - Lincoln Park Centennial Celebration New Year’s Day 
5K, plus Fireworks at Community Lake at 7:00 PM - Janet 

January 7 - FIRESIDE MEETING & CHRISTMAS PARTY - For All 
Members and Partners:  Shrey has graciously offered his home as 
the location.  The Club will supply the food, but deserts are 
encouraged.  Not contest this year!  Details to follow. 

March 10 - Lincoln Park Centennial Celebration Gala - @ The 
Cosmopolitan - For tickets, contact Janet Cassidy at 
jcassidy@bolp.org 

April 22 - 24th - Rotary District Conference, Hershey, PA.  Herb 
noted that the district is beginning to promote it.

mailto:jcassidy@bolp.org


” 

50/50/50 Ernie won 18 points, but could not find the  joker’s hoard.   ###   WJW 

 

PROGRAM AND VIP 
SCHEDULE:           

TODAY: Dec. . 22 Kevin 
O ’ R o u r k e ; D e c . 2 9 - 
Kathleen Pennington; Jan. 
5 - Bob Peterson; Jan. 12 - 
Ernie Pizza; Jan. 19 - 
Business Meeting; Jan. 26 
- Bobby Roberts.  Please let 
Dave Baker and Patty 
Odenbrett know who will 
be your speaker and what 
topic will be covered.  
Thanks!



